
AGENDA FOR PEDALS 2017 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AND MONTHLY MEETING,  

7.30pm on Monday 20 March 2017 at The Vat and Fiddle  

12-14 Queensbridge Road, Nottingham NG2 1NB  

  

 (Andrew Martin to chair; Thomas Madar to take the minutes) 

 

AGENDA FOR PEDALS ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2017    
  

A1. Welcome, apologies for absence and brief introductions 
apologies from Mara Ozolins, Chris Green and Jack Chisholm. 
 
A2. Minutes of the 2016 AGM and matters arising (see below) 
 
A3. Annual Report and discussion (individual contributions as we have no Chair to present a 
Chairman’s Report!) 
 
A4. Treasurer’s Annual Report and discussion 
 
A5. Election of office holders including new Chair, Treasurer, Secretary and Membership Secretary 
 
A6. Membership Update 
 
A7. Other Pedals roles including representation on various committees 
 
A8. Any other AGM business including possible new logo. 
 
 

(10-minute interval) 
 

(Hugh McClintock to chair; Thomas Madar to take the minutes) 

 

 
 
MARCH MONTHLY MEETING AGENDA 
 
B1. Minutes of the previous Pedals Meeting (20 Feb 2017) and including checking for accuracy, 

including review of progress with actions agreed and matters arising / update including  

 

Deferred from last meeting: Pedals Policy on the Use of Barriers – revised draft of 8 Feb 2017 from 

Susan Young 

Updated list of off-road locations in the City with A-frame barriers 

Installation of toucan crossing on the A60 Loughborough Rd, W Bridgford 
 
Wilford Lane tramside path crossing hazards: messages from Julian Bentley, etc. 
 
Preparing to lobby candidates in the forthcoming County Council elections: 
 
Proposed Trent Lane to The Hook foot-cycle bridge: update on Sustrans economic impact report 
 
Proposed development of a local ‘tube map’ for cyclists, and recent guidance from Cycling UK as well 
as relevance of approaches used by cycle campaigners in Bath and Derby, etc. 
 
City Council Draft Cycle Route Inspection and Maintenance Manual: request for Pedals comments 
 
Rushcliffe Arena cycle difficulties including partial obstruction of access from car park to shared path 
on the west side of the car park: message of 22 Feb from Helen Penniston, Rushcliffe BC: 
 



Cycle hub signing at Nottingham Station and other local station improvements for cyclists: my 
message of 23 Feb to Peter Briggs 
 
Improvements for cyclists at other local stations including Bulwell, Beeston and Hucknall (ideas from 
Peter Atkinson) 
 
problems in arranging further meetings to discuss outstanding tram-related issues for cyclists 
 
 

B2. Report on recent meetings / events by people who have attended on behalf of Pedals 

including  

 Thurs 26 Jan: Greater Nottm Cycling Development Group: detailed notes from Gary S-
W still awaited 

 7 March meeting with Andrea Lee, Healthy Air Campaigner, Client Earth, at the 
Sustrans local office 

 8 March Nottingham City Council Scrutiny Panel Discussion on Cycling:  

 2017 Cyclenation AGM at Bike Expo, Manchester, Sat March 18 
 
B3. Forthcoming events / meetings  

  

Pedals meetings including invitations to visiting speakers, review of the agenda layout, chairing 

future meetings and the need to contact The Vat and Fiddle for preparing (e.g. heating) the room.  

 

Mon 24 April: Discussion with Russell from Russell’s Bike Shed, Nottingham Station 

 

Other meetings / events: 

 

 30 March Greater Nottm Cycling Development Group: Pedals suggested agenda items 

 3 April: Russell's Bicycle Show at Nottingham Station including request for Pedals display and 

publicity materials 

 April 22nd Space for Cycling pre-local elections ride planning (David Lally) 

 

 

 

B4. Cycle facility and traffic management matters including  
 
Castle Boulevard - Ropewalk – Canning Circus North South Quiet Route - request for feedback and 
comments from John Bann 
 
need for more conspicuity of the bollard on the City Road side of the Dunkirk flyover junction 
 
West Bridgford Strategic Cycle Routes plan - some detailed issues 
 
awkwardly positioned rotting bollards at the riverside path access from Queen's Drive 
 
Query from a cyclist on Restricted Byways:  appeal for help please: exchange of emails between 
Graham Lansdell and John Lee: 
 
Establishing rights to cycle on NET built footpaths: exchange of emails between Graham Lansdell and 
John Lee 
 
Broad Street and Heathcoat Street Experimental Order TME 7220- Pedals response, as submitted by 
Iain Lane on 3 March to the City Council: 
 
TME 7212 - Experimental Taxi Rank - Station Street, Nottingham - Pedals response submitted to City 
Council by Iain Lane on 3 March 
 



Bennerley Viaduct (Sustrans) - a great project gets off the ground - item in the March 2017 newsletter 
from Anna Soubry MP 
 
Highways England Response – Cycle path at Northfield Avenue (Radcliffe on Trent) Bus Stop - 
Confirm Ref 11005367 / 11005368: message of 6 March from Michael Bedford to Mark Roxburgh, 
Highways England 
 
Rushcliffe Borough Local Plan Part 2 - Consultation ends 31 March 
 
 
B5. Miscellaneous items 
 
Lack of proper consultation with Pedals re new Draft City Cycling Action Plan (Paul Abel) 
 
Nottingham Cycle Hire Scheme: request for Pedals views from Antonia Robert of Bikeplus  
 
“Fed up with dangerous overtaking that's too close for comfort?” Update from Heidi Duffy of Notts 
Police on suggested consideration of a local ‘Near Misses’ campaign as introduced in 2016 by the 
West Midlands Police 
 
Nottm Post story (15 March): Bike thieves get away with it 88% the time in Nottingham (circulated on 
15 March) 
 
Message from Eddie Alford, freelance writer, re his publication 'The Definitive Guide to Safer Cycling’ 
 
Next Pedals newsletter: Spring / Summer 2017: 
 
 
B6. Any other business  

 


